
$20,000 would be a WORST case for the next 15 days before the VFD’s next budget cycle begins Jan 1.   
 
In all likelihood, this amount would not be realized.  Any needed OT would probably be significantly less. 
However, it WERE $20k, the costs to each respective city (at worst) is: 
 
Spring Valley  $3,250 
Hunters Creek $4,450 
Hedwig $3,700 
Hilshire $600 
Bunkerhill. $3,800 
Piney Point $4,200 
 
These are insignificant $ amounts for each respective city and represent very small percentages of each 
respective city’s annual current budget. 
 
All 6 cities are relying and expecting the services of the VFD to continue at the highest levels during any 
significant event. 
 
Allen Carpenter 
VFD Board 
 

 
From: Tom Jinks <Jinks@hedwigtx.gov>  
Sent: Friday, December 16, 2022 7:04 AM 
To: Robert Buesinger <mayor@hilshirevillagetexas.com> 
Cc: Matt Woodruff <mwoodruff@HEDWIGTX.GOV> 
Subject: Fwd: Hard freeze 
 
Bob:  
 
I request that we have an emergency meeting of the fire commission to address the depleted overtime 
budget of the fire department as soon as possible.  
 
Let me know if I may assist you in anyway . 
 
 

Sent from my iPhone  
 
Tom Jinks 
Mayor 
City of Hedwig Village  
713-465-6009 
hedwigtx.gov 
 
ATTENTION PUBLIC OFFICIALS: 
This email, plus any attachments, may constitute a public record of the City of Hedwig Village and may 



be subject to public disclosure under the Texas Public Information Act. 
 
A "reply to all" of this e-mail could lead to violations of the Texas Open Meetings Act. Please reply only 
to the sender. 
 
 
Begin forwarded message: 

From: David Foster <foster@villagefire.org> 
Date: December 16, 2022 at 6:05:22 AM CST 
To: "Marlo Longoria (VFD)" <longoria@villagefire.org>, Robert Beusinger 
<Mayor@hilshirevillagetexas.com> 
Subject: Hard freeze 

Good morning, several forecasts identify a possibility of a hard freeze next week.  Residents and 
businesses need to be aware of this possibility and to prepare accordingly. The Fire Department 
overtime budget is still empty as reported at the December 1 fire commission meeting and earlier this 
week.   
 
I understand the Commission chair and vice chair are new to the commission, I am as always prepared 
to help in any way possible. My cell number is (832) 687-0665.  
 
Respectfully, David Foster, Fire Chief  
 
 
--  
David Foster 
Fire Chief 
Village Fire Department 
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